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Sri Lanka is pleased to join Australia and the other co-sponsors of the resolution 
A/C6/70/L8 in supporting the observer status of Indian Ocean Rim Association 
(IORA) in the General Assembly. 

Sri Lanka is a member State of IORA, a regional organization formed to harness 
the economic potential and ensure greater cooperation among States in the Indian 
Ocean region. IORA also has particular significance in enhancing cooperation in 
maritime safety and security and provides a potential mechanism for cooperation to 
combat transnational crimes, such as the trafficking of drugs, people and wildlife. 

Sri Lanka remains committed to strengthening Indian Ocean regional cooperation, 
peace and security through bodies such as IORA. Sri Lanka proposed the IOPZ 
initiative in 1976 remains committed to this process, and recognizes the positive 
impact IORA could have on revitalizing the IOPZ concept. 

It is our hope that the draft resolution on IORA will receive positive consideration 
of Member States and will be adopted by consensus. 


